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Fans. fans, fans! Nearly 6,000 fans
trcked to Indianapolis to witness
the championship game. Thanks
Panther football players for the
memories.




A sign at Union Station in Indianapolis dis-
plays a welcome to state football finalists from
Indiana.

Bill Davis, Mimi Luyet, Gail Meyer, Lisa
Ochoa, Amy Scott, Shannon Stone, Scott
Barnes, and John Etchison show their patrio-
tism in celebration of the 200th birthday of
the Constitution.
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This banner shows the pride Panther fans felt as
Elwood played for the semi-state football crown, the
first ever in the school’s history.




Two new art rooms have been
added to the high school. These
rooms are equipped with kilns,
and each teacher will have her
own office.

The natatorium will be shared
by the junior high and high
school physical education class-
es and also be used for competi-
tion.




Winning Athletics — It’s been a time of
cheering and celebrating as our athletic
teams have been successful. C.I.C. champi-

onships in golf and girls cross country, a state
football runner-up title, a wrestling sectional
championship, and winning seasons in sever-
al sports are feats which make us proud Pan-
thers. :

Principal Gordon Paquin
proudly holds the Class 3A
state runner-up football tro-

phy.

The winding staircase leads
to the cat walks in the new
auditorium.







Chad Conwell and Brian Cox display their decorated lockers, their

“——

“homes away from home.”

Derek Paquin shows his spirit by painting Panther paws on Leigh
Baker’s cheek as Rob Morrow looks on.

Julie Bastian, Tiffany Crandall, John Etchison, and Kim Brown
enjoy the entertainment at the Fall Fantasy Dance.




Dress up days and the pep session create

A Visible Sign Of Spirit

The 1987 Homecoming
week was filled with many
memories. Dress up days
were a success. College day
brought out dedicated I1.U.
and P.U. fans who wore
sweatshirts and buttons. On
Hawaiian day many stu-
dents wore shorts, Hawaiian
shirts, and leis, and on scum
day students wore Blackford
colors and tore their clothes.
On backward day students
looked like they were going
instead of coming. Friday
students dressed in red and
blue with their favorite hats
and shades.

The annual junior-senior
powder puff game was su-
perb! The class of 1988 pre-
vailed for the second year in

The senior Homecoming king can-
didates for 1987 were Brad Grif-
fith, Derek Paquin, Randy Burris,
Sam Mireles, and Jay Courtney.

[ felt very happy to be

selected as the 1987

Homecoming king.

a row. About 450 students
attended the game. Brad
Griffith was crowned 1987
Homecoming king.

A special event of the
week was the giant bonfire
on Wednesday. During the
pep session on Friday Coach
Hughes and the players
were introduced, the cheer-

Elwood students and football play-
ers, dressed in red and blue, show
their school spirit by firing up at
the Homecoming pep session.

leaders cheered, students re-
sponded, and enthusiastic
music was played by the
band. The week ended with
the Homecoming game
against Blackford. The Pan-
thers came out with a
Homecoming victory, 29-0.
The spirited crowd created
a visible difference.

Senior J.C. Wright, a member of
the varsity football team, is right up
in front to be recognized at the
Homecoming pep session.




The varsity football team enter-
tains the student body as they gath-
er around to sing “You've Lost
That Loving Feeling” during the
1987 Homecoming bonfire.

Senior Tracy Heady stretches to
prepare to compete as a player in
the annual junior-senior powder
puff game.

Niki Wolf, dressed in her Elwood
football jersey, is ready to beat the
seniors in the powder puff game.
The game ended with the score of
14-12, the seniors’ victory.




Junior Max Coston receives atten-
tion from Dr. Thomas Mengelt,
concerning a minor knee injury.
Max recovered from the injury and
returned the following week to
play.

The Panther band entertains the
crowd during the pre-game show.
They unvail the American flag as
they perform the National anthem.

Senior Jay Courtney tries to sneak
past two defenders on a punt re-
turn.
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Coach Hughes shows his determi-
nation to win as he proudly leads
the Panthers on to their fourteenth
consecutive Homecoming win.




Crowning a queen and a lot of spirit make

A Panther Homecoming

Scott Stanley (54) and Mike Davis
(42) give each other a sign of con-
gratulations after the victory over
the Bruins.

[t was nice winning because

we owed Blackford from last

year.

Panther spirit could be
felt everywhere on the eve-
ning of September 25, 1987,
the Homecoming game.
Red and blue balloons float-
ed into the air as all of the
Elwood fans packed the
Panther stadium and
watched the kickoff. Coach
Hughes led the Panther at-
tack on the Bruins as they
scored four touchdowns to
shut out Blackford, 29-0.
Coach Hughes stated, “It
has become a tradition, win-

ning Homecoming football
games at Elwood, and this
team did a great job of car-
rying on that tradition.”
Everyone anxiously
awaited and tension hovered
everywhere as the an-
nouncement of the 1987
queen was about to be
made. Michelle McQuitty,
escorted by her father, Dar-
rell McQuitty was crowned
the 1987 Homecoming

Senior football player J.C. Wright
shows his readiness to play as he
exits through a tunnel of students
before the Homecoming game.

Michelle McQuitty is crowned
1987 Homecoming queen by 1986
queen Teresa Mays. Darrell
McQuitty, Michelle’s escort, looks
on with much pride.




Mrs. Merritt presents the articles
for proposal to secretary Dan Nu-
gent and the presiding officer Rob
McCord. In 5th period Dan plays
Andrew Jackson and Rob is
George Washington.

Junior Wally Moody adds his sig-
nature of agreement to the Consti-
tution. Wally portrayed George
Washington.
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Portraying Andrew Jackson, Mi-
chelle McQuitty presides as secre-
tary at the Constitutional Conven-
tion. Michelle’s duty was to record
proposals and voting results.

Featuring the actual delegates, EHS’s own

Constitutional Convention

September 17, 1987, was
the date of the anniversary
of the adoption of the Con-
stitution. The teaching of
the Constitution is always
an integral part of the histo-

ry courses. This year Mrs. "

Merritt, Mr. Bomholt, Mr.
Hoffman and Mr. Brown
devised a unit to reenact the
Constitutional Convention
of 1787, featuring the actual
delegates and issues of the
original assembly. Students
were divided into the 13
original states and were as-
signed the role of the dele-
gates who were at the actual
convention in Philadelphia.

Putting ourselves back

in 1787 was a great

way to study this unit.

The teachers required that
each student keep a daily
journal. The presiding offi-
cer opened the floor for de-
bate on all topics, and he
received very responsive
feedback. The students ac-
tually rewrote the U.S. Con-
stitution. Many of the issues
led to intensely heated dis-
cussions between the north-

ern states and the southern
states.

This unit created high in-
terest among the students
and gave them a thorough
understanding of the people
and the issues surrounding
the Philadelphia Conven-
tion of 1787.




Constitutional Convention of 1787.

President Andy Hussong reviews
his notes and decides which topic to
present for discussion.

Mimi Luyet, Mike Stone, Toni
Shepard, Ellaine Daleure, Jenny
Luyet and Sherry Vetor, delegates
from Maryland, discuss a tri-state
compromise.




Panthers LLove A Parade

A homecoming tradition for 38 years

Led by the Panther band
and parade marshals Dino
Balser and Lisa Knotts, the
1987 Homecoming parade
began. This parade has been
a tradition for 38 years. The
parade was a great success
as there were many entries
and participants. The fresh-
men this year made a great
first impression by using the
theme “Riding to a Vic-
tory.” They all rode dirt-
bikes, mopeds, and three
wheelers which were all dec-
orated with red and blue
streamers and signs. The
sophomores and juniors had
decorated trucks, and the

[ felt honored that my

classmates wanted me to be

parade marshal.

students aboard had a lot of
spirit. The seniors rode in a
truck, and they were all
dressed in red and blue.
They wanted to make sure
that no one would forget the
class of 1988.

Additional entries includ-
ed the seventh and eighth
grade Panther football
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Jennifer Etchison, Julie Banister,
Bill Shallenberger, Sossidy Hook,
Kris Slayton, Jimmy Peters, and
Greg Hoffer show their class spirit
by “riding to a victory.”

Members of the Panther band
proudly lead the Homecoming pa-
rade. This is a tradition that has
been followed for many years.

team, cheerleaders, the jun-
ior high band, alumni units,
clowns, school clubs, ele-
mentary cheerleaders, and
the little league football
teams.

Panthers love a parade,
and this one was one of the
best.

Jenny Blanton decorates the truck
for the Information Processing
Center. Jenny is a senior and has
been in IPC for two years.
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Candi Morrisett, our Polly Pan-
ther, waits to get on board the var-
sity cheerleading truck to cheer the
Panthers to another Homecoming
game victory.

Mrs. Beth Cole adds a special
touch to the parade. She has partic-
ipated in the Youth for Under-
standing program for four consecu-
tive years by hosting foreign
exchange students.

Senior Angela Higgins, a varsity
cheerleader, and Shelly Stone, a
member of the Panther band and a
freshman cheerleader, stop to pose
for a picture before the parade.




Stephanie Davis —
Marsh Supermarket

Shawn Small — Jim
Dandy Restaurant

Carrie Dauenhauer and Shane Howell — Car-

Troy Bogard — Har- ter’s Supermarket
vest Supermarket




Robbin Burris and
Debbie Foor — Mec-
Donald’s

Randy Burris — Row-
dy’s Pizza

Pant
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Lisa Knotts — Dairy
Queen

Kent Stage, Anita Wil-
liams, Dusty Rogers,
Gene Stafford, and
Don Townsend — Har-
dee’s




Lori Downham and Stacy Smith Lisa Pratt and Greg Zink are doing
are overtaken by the bubbles in the the two step at the Valentine’s
air at the Belles and Beaus Dance.  Dance.

Shane Webb, Bryan Lee, Matt The preacher, Mr. Stephen Patz,
Fox, and Matt Hussong enjoy each  ties the knot for Angie Martin,
others company at the Fall Fantasy Andy Hussong, and Terrilyn

Dance. Thomas during the Sadie Hawkins

Dance.




Laughing, shaking, and having fun

On the Dance Floor

Olof Bernmark learns new Ameri-
can dance moves as he dances the
night away.

“It’s a great place for
kids to get together
and have fun”

The 1987-88 school year was
a very busy year, but the Pan-
thers found time to enjoy
themselves at the many dances
held. Several after-game
dances were held in celebration
of football and basketball vic-
tories. The sophomore class,
S.A.D.D., student council, and
publications were among some
of the sponsors.

The Sadie Hawkins Dance,
sponsored by the sophomore

class, was held on November
17, featuring shotgun weddings
and a race for the men. The
second annual Fall Fantasy
Dance, sponsored by the Latin
club, was held on November
21. On February 20 the Span-
ish club sponsored the annual
Valentine’s Dance, featuring a
light show with bubbles and
fog. All dances were well at-
tended and provided a lot of
fun.

Randy Burris and Kari Hubble display
their balloon holding techniques at the an-
nual Valentine’s Dance.

During the Sadie Hawkins Dance Toby
Rickabaugh and Mark Thornberry hold
the shotguns for the wedding ceremonies.




Long awaited spring vacation

finally arrives

Students Vacate Elwood

At 3:15 on March 18
students set out for dif-
ferent destinations to va-
cation for spring break.
A survey revealed that
33% of the students went
out of state; some of
these states included
Flordia, California, Ken-
tucky, Wisconsin, Michi-
gan, Illinois, and Ohio.
Ten percent traveled to
cities in Indiana, and
57% stayed in Elwood.
Two percent of the stu-
dents traveled to differ-
ent countries, Canada
and Cancun, Mexico.

WELCOME STUDENTS!

1988 SPRING BREAK

same PIT STOP

Ellaine Daleure and Ann Foley
make a pit stop on the way to Flori-

da.

Brad Gibson, Randy Burris, and
Charlie Barton return from the

beach in Fort Myers, Florida.

Jack Rittenhouse, Shad Briles,
Jose Moliner, and Joey Martin
spend spring break in Cancun,
Mexico.

Miss Personette relaxes on her
snowmobile in Paradise, Michi-
gan , which is in the upper
pennisula.




Chris Arbuckle and his dad enjoy a round of golf in Orlando, Brad Arbuckle proudly shows off the two fish he caught while deep sea
Florida. fishing in Clearwater, Florida.

Mrs. Weddell, Christy Jones, and Mrs. Scharff pose in front of one of
the most popular cafes in Cancun, Mexico.




Couple Chiris Arbuckle and Staci
Blake say their farewells as Chris
leaves for Florida during spring
break.

Seniors Andy Hussong, John
Etchison, Joe Duncan, Kurt Slay-
ton, and Nathan Hood have been
best friends ever since elementary
and junior high days.

Hanging upside down and having
fun are Sarena Yates, Kim Robin-
son, and Christy Jarrell.

Best Friends! Front row: Anne
Barnes, Sherae Smith, Margy
Burke. 2nd row: Anna Christ, Tif-
fany Crandall. 3rd row: Kristi Bo-
bel, Leigh Baker. Last row: Kim
Brown, Kathy Romig, Julie Bas-
tian, Alison Scott.

Seniors Amy Dinken, Kathy Burke, Tina Lovell, Candi Morisett, Paula Van-
Buskirk, and Jodi Abner show how best friends have fun.




You were always there

You’re my best friend

“Never take
best friends
for granted”

You were always there when I was down.
There was never a time you weren’t around.

You always seemed to know what to say, and
I will always think of you with every passing
day.

We’ve known each other since we were born,
and never a day do we look at with scorn.

We grew up together knowing each other’s
secrets, the ones from our first love up to the
recent.

The time has come for us to part, but we’ll be
together deep in the heart.

There’s just one rule that will never bend.
We must always remember that we are best
friends.

— Melanie Tolle

“Lean On Me” is what Elaine Daleure is doing to her best friend Ann Foley.

Best friends J.C. Wright, Allen
Brooks, Mike Kantner, Charlie
Barton, Wally Moody, and
Brad Gibson toast to their
friendship at lunch.

Laurie Mort and Lisa Knotts
are such good friends that they
had their senior pictures taken
together.

Michelle McQuitty and Derek
Paquin have been a couple since
their sophomore year.




An Evening of Elegance at

“Midnight Masquerade™

“Midnight Masquerade,”
held on April 30, 1988, was
one of the most romantic
proms ever.

Mrs. Rhonda Luurtsema,
class officers, co-chairper-
sons Chris Arbuckle and
Melanie Tolle, and other
juniors made the prom an
elegant evening to remem-
ber. The cafeteria was trans-
formed into an old fash-
ioned masquerade ball with
red and black masks,
streamers with silver dia-
monds, balloons, and fresh-
man ushers and servers ca-
tering to couples throughout
the evening. A park scene

Mrs. Rhonda Luurtsema, junior class
sponsor, overlooks the serving table
while John Etchison helps himself to

some punch.

“I felt the prom was

elegant and exciting.”

Chris Arbuckle

with red carpet, trees with
shimmering lights, and
benches produced a festive
atmosphere for the occa-
sion. Two hundred and sixty
people attended the event.

At 11:30 the grand march
of the king and queen candi-
dates began. Students at-
tending the prom elected

Mark Richwine and Angela
Higgins as the royal couple
to reign over the evening.
The queen’s court consisted
of Jodi Abner, Amy Dinken,
Candi Morrisett, and Paula
VanBuskirk. The king’s
court consisted of Brad Gib-
son, Tony Hoover, Andy
Hussong, and J.C. Wright.

Mark Richwine and Angela Higgins

querade™ prom.

were honored by being crowned king
and queen of the 1988 *“*Midnight Mas-

Pete Phillips and Chuck Ever-

son participate in the
ceremony at the prom.

garter




Jerri McMullen, John Martin,
Kurt Slayton, John Etchison, Jodi
Abner, Dino Balser, Trent Hicks,
and Kelli Collins danced the night
away.

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Paquin enter
the prom on the red carpet for a
grand evening while Shawn Hol-
ford looks on.

Lisa Sexton and her date, Ed Le-
Count, were greeted at the en-
trance of the prom by freshman
ushers, Sossidy Hook and Gail
Meyer while Jason Fountaine and
Katrina Childress look to be seat-
ed.




Candi Morrisett sings “On the
Street Where You Live” and “I
Scott Barnes portrays a wizard as Could Have Danced All Night.”
he announces the “Walt Disney Candi is a senior member in choir
Spectacular” number. and sang with the Crimson Suite.

“Tequila!” shouts Scott Sovern as  While the jazz band plays, mem-

he performs the number with the bers of the audience “twisted and

Panther guard. shouted” with the members of the
guard and choral company.




Celebrating 30 years of music

Magical Memories

Kiley Como sings “Nowhere to
Run” in the group Ashes to Dust.
This song was written by Kiley.

“The variety show was the

best I’ve ever performed

in.” — J. Romig

The music department
presented the annual variety
show May 6 and 7. “Magi-
cal Memories’’ was the
theme, celebrating 30 years
of music. The band, with a
guard rountine, opened the
program with “Star Wars.”
The band performed ten
numbers with four of them
being with the guard. Two
of the band’s ISSMA con-
cert contest pieces were also
performed.

Many soloists and groups
were featured. Soloists in-
cluded, Kathy Romig,
“Where Do Broken Hearts
Go?;” Julie Romig, “Mem-
ories;”” Candi Morrisett,
“On the Street Where You
Live” and “I Could Have
Danced All Night.” Ashes
to Dust, featuring Shawn
Arbuckle, Kiley Como, Ja-
son Fortner, and Matt Fox,
a new rock band, sang “No-
where to Run.”

Soloist Kathy Romig sings Whit-
ney Houston’s “Where Do Broken
Hearts Go?”

Members of the choral company
sing a “Cole Porter Medley” with a
piano accompaniment by Mrs.
Overdorf.




Graduating seniors share

The Beginning of Tommorrow

As junior marshalls led the seniors into
the gymnasium, eyes began to fill with
tears. The seniors realized that they were
about to take a big step into their future.
The class of 1988, for the very last time,
was a unit.

Reverend Robert Hendrix opened the
ceremonies by delivering the invocation.
Choral company members and additional
seniors sang “Candle on The Water,” and
Crimson Suite sang “I Believe.” Gradua-
tion speakers included Angela Higgins,
who spoke on success, Jodi Abner, who
spoke about relationships, and Teresa Sa-
linas who spoke about futurity. Jodi Abner
was the class valedictorian and John
Etchison and Derek Paquin were co-salu-
ditorians. Senior class president Derek Pa-
quin announced the transition, “Seniors,

A

Although getting my

diploma took a while, it

was worth it. — C. Israel

Graduates!” Reverend Hendrix end-
ed the ceremony with a benediction.

Principal Gordon Paquin shared
his thoughts and commented, “The
class of 1988 has left its mark at
Elwood Community High School.
We have Academic Honor Diploma
recipients, many scholarship win-
ners, academic competition partici-
pants, National Honor Society
members, and many academic club

Exchange student Jutta Brose receives a big hug of congratula-

tions after receiving her American diploma.

members. We have outstanding ath-
letes, actors, singers, band members,
and VICA members. We have fine
leaders and faithful followers. The
students in the class of 1988 have
accomplished much and are ready
for life after high school. We all wish
them well as they seek their individ-
ual destinies.”




Jodi Abner, Kathy Burke, Kelli Collins, Tina

Lovell, Paula VanBuskirk, and Candi Morri-

sett pose for a picture before taking the big  Teresa Salinas takes one more look in the

walk into the gymnasium to receive their di-  mirror before entering the gymnasium to give
her graduation speech.

A special moment for father and son — Prin-  Graduate Sam Mireles proudly accepts his high
cipal Gordon Paquin presents Derek Paquin school diploma from Superintendent Richard
his diploma. Merritt.




Entertainer and game show hostess
from “Wheel of Fortune,” Vanna
White, shows off her new hair style
during an award ceremony in Los
Angeles in September.

George Michael performs in June
at the Wembley Arena in London
to a sell out crowd of 75,000.

One of the top rated television  One of the hottest television shows
shows this year is “The Bill Cosby  stars a furry little alien life form
Show.” known as ALF.




Entertainers — 1987-1988

The rap music group “The Fat
Boys” get together with NBA bas-
ketball great Julius “Dr. J” Erving
at a news conference in New York
City.

A youngster gets to know Madonna
via a poster for her latest film,
“Who’s That Girl.”

L

These Are A Few Of The Panthers’ Favorites

Matt Frewer is the investigative re-
porter whose computerized alter
ego haunts the TV screen in Max
Headroom, the futuristic action se-
ries.

/ Game shows, rock stars

comedy series, & movies
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top our list.

Cybill Shepard and Bruce Willis
are the stars of the hit television
series “Moonlighting.”

RUN DMC, the rap group, was in
New York City to host a cable tele-
vision show.




Amy Dinken and Lisa Knotts were
participants in the Ball State Uni-
versity Leadership Seminar, *I
Heard It Through The Grape
Vine,” November 14, 1987. Lisa
stated, “It was a great experience.”

Derek Paquin, 2nd place; Teresa
Salinas, Ist place, 3rd place district
winner; Ellaine Daleure, 3rd place;
were winners in the local V.F.W.
“Voice of Democracy’ Speech
Contest.

Student Council — Front row: M. McQuitty, J. Etchison, J. Luyet, K.
Collins, S. Hoppel, L. Chriss, J. Ash, R. Burris, S. Arnold, C. Everson, D.
Paquin, R. Frye, Mrs. Yates; sponsor. 2nd row: D. Haas, M. Roby, E.
Daleure, C. Dauenhauer, K. Robinson, K. Romig, M. Burke, S. Smith, K.
Bobel, K. Glotzbach, J. Martin, C. Woolums. 3rd row: J. Bannister, K.
Longnecker, A. Southern, B. David, A. Miller, J. Champion, M. Walter-
mire, L. Knotts, R. Champion, D. Jackson, T. Bogard. Back row: M. Tolle,
A. Yates, M. Farr, A. Dinken, S. Springer, L. Fettig, K. John, A.
Mottweiler, T. Morris, M. Pedro, R. Tippey, and N. Hood.

Joby Gibbons and Jeanne Armstrong, juniors, attended the Lugar
Symposium at the University of Indianapolis. While there, they dis-
cussed plans for the future concerning war. Jeanne stated, “I felt it was
a privilege to be selected to attend the Lugar Symposium. Our genera-
tion has a responsibility to our nation and ourselves to provide leader-
ship for a strong government.”




Student council officers —
Top: Jon Ash (president). Bot-
tom: Kelli Collins (treasurer),
Stacey Hoppel (secretary), and
Lisa Chriss (vice-president).

Leading the way with

Achievements

Corey May and Lisa Chriss attend-
ed the “Just Say No To Drugs”
seminar sponsored by the Moose at
the Indiana State House in India-
napolis.

A student accomplish-
ment could be completing a
goal, being selected for a
special event, winning an
award, or benefitting from a
personal talent. This year
students were presented spe-
cial recognition, scholar-
ships, and awards. Honors
received were Hoosier
Scholars, John Etchison and
Derek Paquin; Dan Burton
Leadership Seminar, Derek
Paquin, John Etchison, Ra-
chann Ennis, Terry Paus-
tenbaugh, and Kevin Cas-
sidy; “I Dare You Award,”
Jeanne Armstrong and Joby
Gibbons; Daughters of
American Revolution essay
and test, Todd Hinds. In the
Indiana-Kentucky Welding
Classic Joe Swinford placed
Ist in Shielded Metal Arc
Welding, 5th place in theory
was William Haas, and Tra-
cy Denton, 5th place in Gas

Tungsten Arc Welding.
Donald Stephens and Julie
Romig were chosen for All-
State Choir with their talent
in singing.

The student council guid-
ed the student body to a visi-
bly different year. The stu-
dent council sponsored
after-game dances, held a
Christmas cookie delivery,
chose the convocation,
“Gotta Wear Shades,” and
held their annual lip sync
contest. They concluded the
year with a free pizza party
and dance, the purchase of
highway directional signs
for motorists, the presenta-
tion of scholarships, and a
trip to King’s Island. Stu-
dent council is under the
guidance of Mrs. Yates.

Nathan Hood, Michelle McQuitty,
and John Etchison attended Girls
State and Boys State at Indiana
State University in the summer of
1987 for a week. While there, they
performed a mock council to dis-
cuss matters of government.

Derek Paquin, 1st place, 3rd place
district winner; Herschell Stun-
kard, 2nd place; and Kurt Slayton,
3rd place; were winners in the Opti-
mist club essay contest, “Freedom,
Our Most Precious Heritage.”







In Biology I sophomore Chad Scott is observing microscopic organ-
ism of bacteria.

Senior Kristi McGinnis and junior Ruth Wilhoit concentrate on
their Constitutional project in the library.

Senior John Etchison works extremely hard on a physics problem in
his first hour class while Derek Paquin and Melanie Tolle look on.
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Anna Ball, playing the role of Lil, argues about
her dark past with her onetime cohort Murkey, a
snake oil peddler played by Scott Barnes.

Scott Barnes, portraying Malcom R. Murkey,
lurks out from behind the curtain. Scott has been
a member of Thespians for four years.

LET’S ALL TAKE

Under the new sponsorship of Mrs.
Tresa Patz, Thespian Troupe #58 took
the stage to present the melodrama
Black Deeds at White Horse or
Trapped in The Yukon, written by Al-
ice MacDonald.

In the melodrama, Nan searched for
her long, lost father. On her journey she
encountered Malcom R. Murkey, a fur
smuggler, fell in love with the hero Ser-
geant Montie Stoutheart, and stumbled
upon her father, Pete. Maude was the
very loving lodge owner who took in
travelers coming in from the winter
storm. It was when Sergeant Montie
rescued Nan from the storm that she
met her father, a lumberjack who had
stopped into the lodge for the night.

After one last attempt to take every-
one’s life, Malcom was foiled by his
own plan and was killed. As is true of a
typical melodrama, everyone lived hap-
pily everafter.

The cast consisted of Brent Slater,
Sergeant Montie Stoutheart; Scott
Barnes, Malcom R. Murkey; Angie
Brumett, Nan; Anna Ball, Lil; Mary
Waltermire, Amelia; David Bowyer,
Pete; Olof Bernmark, Coot, and Amy
Dinken as Maude.

When the curtain opened, the cast
hoped to perform their practiced play
well, and perform they did. With near-
capacity crowds for both shows, the ac-
tors and actresses gave the audience
their money’s worth.

Olof Bernmark, a Swedish foreign exchange stu-
dent, and junior David Bowyer have a small dif-
ference of opinion during the performance of the

spring play.




Anna Ball, who played Lil, a maid at the logging
cabin, displays a “look™ during the performance
of the spring play.

Olof Bernmark, Swedish lumberjack extrordin-
aire, displays the enormous amount of hair on his
chest during a dress rehearsal of the melodrama.

Amy Dinken, Angie Brummett, Anna Ball, and
Brent Slater gather around the table of the log-
ging cabin to discuss the important matters at
hand.




Megaphone staff Front row: M. Waltermire,
M. Heikkla, L. Humphreys, A. Dinken, K. Slay-
ton, A. Brumett, S. Davis. Second row: B. Blan-
kenship, J. Romig, L. Pratt, D. Perkins, R. Jack-
son. Back row: Mrs. Sullivan, advisor, R.
McCord, K. Slayton.

Rob Mc¢Cord, Lisa Pratt, Mary Waltermire, Amy
Dinken, and Herschell Stunkard are designing
make-ups, or lay-out sheets, for the April issue of
the Megaphone.

Journalism

The source
of your

information

Helping to record the school’s history
is only a part of being on the yearbook
staff. The skills used in interviewing,
copy writing, photography, and design-
ing lay-outs give students a sense of
responsibility. The staff was led by edi-
tors Angie Martin, Tina Lovell, and
Lisa Chriss. The staff consisted of 17
hard working students advised by Mrs.
Paquin. With the installation of a new
computer program, the yearbook staff
has updated its system of writing copy
and picture captions.

“Rather than recording the obvious,
we tried to notice the differences and

the unexpected,” stated Tina Lovell.

Mrs. Sullivan sponsored the Mega-
phone, and the editors were Herschell
Stunkard and Rob McCord. The staff
worked hard to put out papers contain-
ing articles of interest to students and
faculty. The staff set out this year with
a goal to become a better paper. They
not only met this goal but surpassed it.

Herschell Stunkard remarked, “We
wanted to cover issues that weren’t di-
rectly related to school, more than just
when the next dance is and who went on
a field trip.”

This more mature approach to the
operation of the school paper has had
an obvious effect in the quality of its
contents.




Crescent staff Front row: L. Chriss, Mrs. Pa-
quin, advisor, T. Lovell. Second row: B. Troyer,
M. Farr, A. Mottweiler, J. Bastian, L. Baker, E.
Daleure, A. Crist. Back row: D. Balser, K. Bobel,
C. Noone, M. Stone, A. Groover, T. Hicks.

Eric Collins is a photographer for the yearbook
staff. Eric is getting the equipment ready to de-
velop film.

Mrs. Paquin and Tim Faulstich offer their ideas
and suggestions to Dino Balser who is choosing
pictures for the cross country spread. Photogra-
pher Amy Groover is preparing to take a picture.




Band

has most

successful
season

During the 1987-88 marching season
the band members performed well and
had many experiences of which to be
proud. The four parades the band
marched in were “The Rose Festival”
in late June in Richmound, Indiana, the
July 4th parade, the Glass Festival pa-
rade and the Homecoming parade, all
in Elwood.

Selections performed in the field
show competitions were “In Like A
Lion,” “Can’t Help Falling In Love,”
and “Emerald Eyes.” The first field
show was the “On the Banks of the
Wabash Invitational” where the band
received two honors, the Marching and
Maneuvering Award, and the title of
Class AA champions. Another contest

Band — Front row up: D. Stockdale, J. Luyet, C.
Svendsen, K. Lehman, R. McCord, J. McMullen,
K. Peel, T. Hunt. 2nd row: K. Longnecker, S.
Holford, K. Jones, D. Perkins, D. Stephens, T.
Collins, K. Childress, B. Reynolds, Miss Sim-
mons, director. 3rd row: S. Barnes, B. DeLong, R.
Ennis, M. Stockdale, R. Knotts, R. Tippey, M.
Courtney, J. Hester, J. Rittenhouse. 4th row: M.

was the “Roger Bacon Invitational” in
Cincinnati, Ohio, where the band re-
ceived the fifth highest marching score
out of fifteen bands and fourth place in
Class B competiton. At the district
marching contest the band received a
Division I rating, placing second in
Class C competition. At the “Lebanon
Invitational” the band placed sixth. The
regional contest was held in Elkhart,
Indiana, and it decided who would com-
pete at the state competitoin. Although
the band did not make it, they still had
the ninth highest score ever received by
the Panther band in regional competi-
tion. The 1987 season was the most suc-
cessful ever.

The band also supported the football
and basketball teams by performing at
all home games. A highlight of the year
was the invitation to perform at the
Hoosier Dome at half-time of the Class
3A football finals.

Wilson, L. Foster, J. Frazier, R. Burris, L. Hos-
kins, A. Barnes, K. Romig, K. Mort, T. Brewster,.
Sth row: B. Troyer, T. Baugher, S. Stone, S. Jan-
iak, S. Arbuckle, K. Como, R. Tippey, C. Smith,
T. Crandall, M. Farr. Back row: J. Wright, L.
Cravens, M. Paschall, M. Dellinger, B. Ritchie,
M. Hussong, M. Fox, B. Kelly, P. Rice, B.
Hoskins.




Drum majors Barbie Troyer, and Scott Barnes, Rod McCord, Lisa Pratt, Rich Tippey wave
salute to the Elwood fans during the show at the  goodbye as the band pulls away for a marching
Hoosier Dome. engagement.

Kevin Lehman, who has marched with the band
for four years, plays his bass drum at the football
state finals.

Homecoming is a special time for the band. Matt
Fox, a freshman trumpet player, plays a part in
the field show routine that the band used for
competition.




MUSICAL GROUPS

make a visible
difference

Choral company consists of choir
members as well as any additional stu-
dents. Choral company, which has ap-
proximately 50 members, allows stu-
dents the means to enjoy vocal music.
The participants perform in the all-sys-
tem Christmas concert, the Madison
County Choral Festival, and the annual
variety show. Students who are mem-
bers of this group also participate in the
ISSMA vocal solo and ensemble
contest.

Choir is a class which consists of
about 30 people with Miss Simmons as
the director. They also compete in the
ISSMA vocal solo and ensemble
contest.

The Panther Guard is a section of the
Panther Band. These young ladies per-
form dance, flag, and novelty routines
for marching competition and football
.and basketball pre-game and half-time

shows. They also perform in the annual
variety show. The purpose of the guard
is to enhance the appearence of the
band routine. They add color, move-
ment, and tie together band formations.

The girls’ performing ensemble con-
sists of 14 girls who perform by invita-
tion at community banquets and din-
ners. A typical program consists of
seven or eight songs. They also perform
as a group at the variety show, the
Christmas concert, and the ISSMA
contests. New formal dresses were pur-
chased this year. The red, tea-length
dresses are made of a cotton, cracked-
ice material and were custom fitted for
each one of the girls. The music depart-
ment, under the direction of Miss Sim-
mons, offers many opportunities for our
students as well.

This year the groups sold Allegro
products, Kathryn Beich candies, and
football and basketball pins for the use
of new outfits, transportation, and
many other activities.

Guard — Front row: A. Johnson. 2nd row: A.
Cline, T. Morris. 3rd row: A. Ball. 4th row: M.
Johnson, S. Burton. 5th row: J. Luyet, E. Daleure.
6th row: T. Whitenack, A. Foley, Miss Simmons,
M. Bell, and C. Moss.

Michelle McQuitty, Candi Morrisett, and Julie
Romig are at a home basketball game singing
“The Star Spangled Banner.” These seniors were
the guest vocalists on several occasions.




Girls performing group — Front row: D. Curry, J.
Luyet, M. McQuitty. 2nd row: J. Romig, A.
Barnes, K. Romig. Back row: C. Morrisett, B.
Watters, Miss Simmons, R. Shrock, K. McGin-
nis, A. Young. Not pictured: L. Hodson, A.
Scott, and C. Sorrell.

Drum majors, Scott Barnes and Barbie Troyer,
are holding the ceremonial flags during the pre-
game show at the Madison Grant home basket-
ball game.

Choir — Sitting: Miss Simmons, L. Hoskins, M.
Johnson, T. Dellinger. Front row: C. Sorrell, D.
Curry, M. McQuitty, M. Harris, T. Skeen, J.
Romig, C. Morrisett, K. Romig. 2nd row: A.
Scott, K. McGinnis, A. Barnes, H. McPhearson,
S. Kleinbub, O. Bernmark, B. Watters, D. Ste-
phens, L. Sexton, A. Johnson. Back row: A. Metz,
R. Shrock, M. McPhearson, D. Phillips, A.
Weaver, L. Hodson, S. Pike, S. Sovern, T. Brew-
ster, K. Amick, L. Foster, and B. Hunt.




Spanish-Latin

The foreign language
department offered many
activities throughout the

year

Latin club and Spanish club were
very active in many areas this year. In
the fall the two clubs held a Halloween
party which included a hay ride and a
hot dog roast. Also they traveled to In-
dianapolis to see examples of different
cultures at the annual International
Festival. In February the Latin and
Spanish club members went to see the
Indiana Pacers play in Market Square
Arena.

Latin students participated in the
chariot races in Crawfordsville and

brought home first place ribbons in two
heats and fourth and seventh overall.
They also went to Beef-and Boards to
see the play “Annie,” and the third and
fourth year students went to the Olive

Garden for dinner. Latin club spon-
sored a very successful Fall Fantasy
Dance for the second consecutive year.
On April 21 Latin students celebrated
Rome’s 2741st birthday with cake,
singing, and a Roman meal.

The year for both clubs ended with a
foreign language awards program in
May when students with an “A” aver-

age for the year or years of study re-
ceived certificates and medals. An out-
standing senior was also chosen to
receive the Florence Sharp Memorial
Award.

The Latin club officers for the 1987-
1988 year were co-consuls, Kathy
Burke and Rich Champion; quaestor,
Kristi Bobel; scriptor, Amy Groover;
senators, Carrie Dauenhauer, Kent
John, Jody Frazier, Margy Burke, Dan-
ielle Peters and Toby Rickabaugh. Kris
Glotzbach and Bobby Rickabaugh
served as lanitors.

The Spanish club was very busy this
year. Spanish club sold sweets to raise
money for their trip over spring break
to Cancun, Mexico. Six students expe-
rienced this trip and brought back
many memories. They also held the 3rd
annual lip-sync contest, and a dance
was held afterward. Spanish club visit-
ed many Mexican restaurants this year
including One-Accord, El Toritos, and
Chi-Chis. The Spanish club sponsored
the Valentines Dance, and it was a
great success. The Spanish Festival
held at the end of the year gave guests
an opportunity to taste Mexican food.

The Spanish club officers for 1987-
1988 were Andy Hussong, president;
Angie Martin, vice-president; Michelle
McQuitty, secretary; and Joe Duncan,
treasurer.

Junior and senior members of Spanish club — Front row: J. Duncan, M. McQuitty, A. Martin, A.
Hussong, S. Springer, J. Romig, K. Slayton, S. Arnold, Mrs. Scharff, sponsor. 2nd row: K.
Childress, L. Sexton, A. Brumett, T. Casas, L. Shepard, A. Dinken, D. Perkins, T. Collins, D.
Stephens. 3rd row: K. Jones, G. Loepke, J. Moliner, K. Maynard, A. Honda, J. Martin, M.
Hankley, B. Slater, S. Dixon, R. McCord. Back row: J. Rittenhouse, H. Decker, K. Barton, K.
Robinson, T. Shepard, T. Thomas, J. Hudson, N. Hood, D. Emery.

Freshmen and sophomore members of Spanish club — Front row: Mrs. Scharffsponsor, L.
Cravens, B. Blankenship, B. Coryell, M. Paschall, L. Sexton, K. Amick, L. Ochoa, H. Stansberry,
B. Watters. 2nd row: C. Wallace, S. Janiak, P. Jones, M. Rittenhouse, K. Planalp, L. Foster, M.
Dellinger, A. Hancock, K. Longnecker, G. Deavers. 3rd row: M. Fernung, B. Davis, L. Baker, S.
Smith, A. Scott, J. Wright, J. Paven, M. Farr, A. Southern. 4th row: K. Romig, A. Barnes, T.
Crandall, J. Bastian, K. Brown, M. Welcher, A. Crist, H. Miller, T. Morris, L. Graham. 5th row: L.
Vinson, B. Nichelson, P. Wright, J. Swick, M. Hussong, V. Faulstich, B. Davis, C. Hibst, J.
Wheeler, Back row: M. Jones, B. DeLong, W. Etchison, S. Briles, T. Graham, S. Smith, L. Borst, C.
Lovell




Jeanne Armstrong, Joey Martin, and Toni
Shepard are playing their version of “Wheel

Christy Jarrel, Teresa Hanson, Gary Drew,
and Kent John are marching in the parade of
chariots prior to the chariot race on October

of Fortune” in third and fourth year Spanish. 10.

Junior-senior members of Latin Club — Front row: Mrs. Garner, sponsor, J. Kleinbub, K. John, M

Rice, G. Garner, A. Brooks, J. Abner, K. Burke, L. Chriss, K. Collins. 2nd row: T. Cass, C. Svenson,
et, M. Heaton, M. Roby, T. Hines, B. Troyer, R. Ennis, L.
E. Daleure, M. Hobbs, A. Groover, L. Fettig, S. Gosnell, K. Hubble, C.
Dauenhauer, J. Gibbons, M. Pedro, E. McPherson, A. Sanders. 4th row: R. Tippey, S. Smith, A.
Higgins, M. Luyet, C. Jarrell, T. Hanson, J. Sowash, G. Marcuson, M. Waltermire, M. Heikkila.
Burdsall, D. Sullivan, D. Nugent, M. Lee, C. Noone, R. York, S. Holford, J. Dial, B.

J. McMullen, L. Downham, J.
Fowler. 3rd ro

Back row
Beeman, T. Dellinger, S. Hoppel, B. Rickabaugh, M. Tolle, M. Stone, R. Champion.

Freshmen and sophmore members of Latin Club — Front row: Mrs Garner, sponsor, K. Mort, S.
Stewart, R. Barr, J. Bannister, A. Miller, A. Nance, K. Hunsberger, C. Martin. 2nd row: R. Burris,
(. Slayton, S. Stone, M. Garner, S. Hook, J. Chdmplon . \AuIIL Moss, K. Bobel, E. Caldwell.
lrd row: M. Johnson, D. Bryan, K. Cassidy, Duffit, M. Kinser, P. Boll, A.
Y Smith, M. Burke, A. Clark. 4th ro mo, B. Richey, K. Glotzbach, T.
Rickabaugh, R. Keene, M. Thornberry, G. Ho n, J. Frazier. Back row: R.
Tippey, J. Marcuson, S. Schuler, R. Jackson, R. Simpson, A. Crowdu C. Woolums, C. Scott, J.
Bennett, C. Bell, S. Arbuckle, M. Shallenberger, K. Townsend.




Jason Fortner portrays one of the characters from
a book he read for Miss Mercer’s honors English
class.

Matt Hussong portrays a bullfighter for a book
report in Miss Mercer’s honors English class.

Medieval Banquet

highlights
honor class
activities

Honors and honors classes gave gift-
ed students a challenge. There were
four honor classes offered this year:
world history, freshman and sophomore
English, and U.S. history. These classes
received a positive response from par-
ents, students, and teachers.

On February 18, 1988, the Medieval
banquet was held. Thirty-five students
and seven adults were in attendence.
During the banquet students were treat-
ed to an authentic pilgrimage based on

Chaucer’s Canterbury Tales. The pil-
grimage included stopping at five loca-
tions. All who were in attendance por-
trayed a character by wearing authentic
costumes.

Andy Crowder stated, “For my sec-
ond year being involved in the Medieval
bauquet, I thought it was a lot of hard
work, but the work paid off.”

The Medieval banquet played an im-
portant role in the Honors’ activities.

To be enrolled in an honors class, the
student must take a pre-test and qualify
by past grades and achievment scores
before the students can be accepted.
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Brandi Watters and Mark Thornberry look
very authentic in their Medieval dancing
costumes.




Mr. Compton, King Henry VIII, appeared at the
banquet in his Medieval costume ready for the
feast.

Matt Fox, Kris Glotzbach, Tammy Whitenack,
Kevin Cassidy, and Matt Hussong all enjoy the
five course meal at the Medieval banquet.

Honors — Front row: Mrs. Merritt, sponsor, T.
Hinds, L. Fowler, M. Lee, T. Shepard, M. Hea-
ton, D. Paquin, J. Etchison, J. Luyet, K. Jones, K.
Childress, M. Williams, K. Collins, Miss Mercer,
sponsor. 2nd row: Mrs. Austin, sponsor, W.
Cross, H. Cook, M. Roby, C. Woolums, T. Cran-
dall, K. Brown, J. Abner, M. McQuitty, A.
Groover, T. Lovell, M. Pashall, M. Dellinger, T.
Whitenack. 3rd row: J. Parker, R. Tippey, K.
Como, A. Crowder, M. Burke, M. Tolle, L. Sex-
ton, R. Simpson, S. Springer, A. Dinken, P.
Blackford, A. Hussong, S. Wallace, R. Ennis. 4th
row: J. Armstrong, M. Luyet, S. Stewart, S.
Stone, A. Yates, J. Gibbons, C. Noone, L. Baker,
B. Davis, J. Marcuson, K. Townsend, M. Shallen-
berger, S. Janiak, T. Hansen. 5th row: L. Shep-
ard, S. Schuler, C. May, C. Glotzbaugh, T. Rick-
abaugh, D. Haas, J. Bannister, B. , K. Cassidy, B.
Watters, R. Keene, L. Cravens, R. Tippey, J.
Swick, M. Fernung. Back row: M. Kanter, S.
Williams, C. Dauenhauer, K. Barton, M. Stone,
R. McCord, R. Barr, J. Duncan, P. Zink, M.
Welcher, M. Thornberry, M. Hussong, C. Hibst,
M. Jones.




Seniors — Front row: J. Abner, L. Shepard, M.
McQuitty, K. Collins. Back row: Miss Mercer:
sponsor, T. Lovell, A. Dinken, L. Fowler, J.
Brose, D. Paquin, J. Etchison, M. Heaton, J.
Luyet and Mrs. Welker; sponsor.

Junior Chris Noone wears a trash bag for Tap
Day when he receives the message, “I have so
much knowledge I must keep it bagged.” John
Etchison and Derek Paquin were responsible for
his activities for the day.

Joby Gibbons, Chris Noone, Jeanne Armstrong,
Amy Groover, and Melanie Tolle enjoy the Na-
tional Honor Society banquet.




Juniors — Front row: M. Tolle, A. Groover, J.
Armstrong, T. Shepard. Second row: W. Cross,
M. Roby, K. Jones, L. Sexton, M. Lee. Back row:
Mrs. Sullivan, sponsor, R. McCord, R. Tippey, J.
Gibbons, and C. Noone.

The Honor Society officers Derek Paquin, John
Etchison, and Michelle McQuitty welcome guest
speaker Kevin Courtney.

Honor Society

Guest speaker
and Tap Day
make top events

The junior and senior National Hon-
or Society members were honored
Tuesday, April 5, 1988, by the Elwood
Lions Club at the annual Honor Night
at the high school.

Elwood High School 1974 graduate,
Kevin Courtney, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Lloyd Courtney, was the guest speaker.
Mr. Courtney, a past National Honor
Society member, outstanding athlete,
and Madison County Red Haven Me-
morial Award recipient, graduated
from the University of Southern Ala-
bama with a degree in business admin-
istration. He is presently a district man-
ager for Gypson Corporation in

Nashville, Tennessee.
urged students to “prepare for the fu-
ture, take yourselves as far as you can
go. Success follows commitment.”
The requirements for membership in-
clude application, completion of five se-

Mr. Courtney

mesters, and a minimum of a 3.5
G.P.A. The categories of scholarship,
character, service, and leadership are
the criteria used for voting students as
perspective members by a nine member
committee. Friday, February 12, 1988,
was the official day for senior members
to notify the junior members that they
had been chosen. Tappers sent balloons,
flowers, and gifts and convinced stu-
dents to carry signs, wear costumes,
trashbags, and kiss classmates. It was a
fun day, and the juniors didn’t seem to
mind the antics because they knew at
the end of the day they would hear,
“You are a National Honor Society
member.”




Mrs. McQuitty helps Joe Duncan and Candi Morri-
sett with a drawing for basic design. This class is a
prerequisite for other art classes.

Gabe Garner, an active art student, is in drawing
class working on a pencil and chalk drawing. Gabe
has been in the art field for two years.

Art club — Front row: Mrs. McQuitty, T. Hinds, K.
McGinnis, S. Barnes, J. Etchison, A. Mottweiler. 2nd
row: V. Faulstich, J. Hampton, D. Emery, J.
Wheeler, B. Davis, K. McGinnis, M. Hobbs. 3rd row:
S. Howell, A. Hussong, T. Thomas, J. Duncan, C.
Morrisett, A. Honda, A. Brumett, J. Brose, M. Wil-
liams. Back row: T. Faulstich, D. Tunnell, A. Brooks,
G. Garmer, M. Hankley, R. Goodman, K. Barton,
and M. Roby.




CREATIVE ART!

Art activities and ideas get
better each yeary

Mr. Boley, teacher, football and wrestling coach,
models for one of the art classes. The students
drew him in this pose for an assignment.

The officers of the art club and Mrs.
McQuitty helped plan a great year for
the members of the art club. The club
sold hard candy in tins at the beginning
of the school year, and on every Tues-
day and Thursday the club sold dough-
nuts as an on-going project. The pro-
ceeds were used to purchase a large
sculpture for the courtyard by the new
art rooms and to pay for transportation
to the places the club members visited.

The art club held a Halloween party
on October 29, and on February 13 the
club went to see the Scholastic Art
Award Exhibit at L.S. Aryes. They also
went to the [.U. Art Museum to view
the exhibit of English Romanticism on
February 27 and to the Chicago Art
Institute to see the exhibit on Georgia
O’Keefe on April 9. The purpose of the
art club is to enjoy, learn about, and
promote art for the individual.

Shawn Smith is scraping a barrel that will be
painted for super graphics class. This project is to
help Callaway Park fight the war against litter.

Art club officers — Angie Mottweiler, treasurer,
Kristi McGinnis, activities director, Todd Hinds,
secretary, John Etchison, vice-president, and
Scott Barnes, president.




SCIENCE-FBLA

Clubs plan active
year for members

The purpose of the science club is to
have fun and to learn about science re-
lated items at the same time. Mr. Huff-
man and Mrs. Yates were the sponsors
again this year.

The officers of the science club
planned a fun-filled year for the science
club members. The first event for the
1987-88 school year was a trip to the Eli
Lilly Company on January 27 where
scientists study the effects of new drugs.
The club also went skiing in Brown
County on February 7 and took a trip to
the I.U. Medical Center in April. The
money collected from dues and the trips
was enough to get the club through the
year due to the fact that many people
participated in all the activities.

Science club — Front row: Mr. Huffman, spon-
sor, P. VanBuskirk, K. Collins, K. Burke, J.
Abner, S. Springer, B. Gibson, R. Burris, O.
Bernmark, M. Pedro, M. Stone, A. Brumett, L.
Fowler, L. Baker, T. Crandall. 2nd row: C. Morri-
sett, T. Lovell, C. Wallace, S. Edgell, J. Brose, A.
Higgins, D. Mitchell, A. Groover, A. Southern,
T. Casas, J. Armstrong, A. Hussong, K. Bobel, P.
Boll, R. Harris. 3rd row: R. Ennis, N. Wolff, K.
Hubble, M. Welcher, S. Smith, A. Crist, K.
Brown, J. Bastian, S. Hook, K. Townsend, M.
Shallenberger, S. Hoppel, R. Champion, D. Em-
ery, E. Caldwell, M. Davis. 4th row: M. Hankley,
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Future Business Leaders of America
(FBLA) is a club for students interested
in the business area. The club sponsors
are Mrs. Barnett and Mr. Hoppel. The
purpose of the club is to promote edu-
cational, social, political, community,
and family life. The club also promotes
the free enterprise system in that every
person should take responsibilities for
carrying out assigned books in a man-
ner that brings credit to self, associates,
school, and community.

The club sold hurricane lamps and
candy this year. The proceeds from
sales projects helped finance transpor-
tation and fees for the State Leadership
Conference in Indianapolis which was
attended in April. Participating in state
were Katrina Childress, Shelia Nance,
Laura Sexton, Lisa Sexton, and Tracy
Wheeler. They participated in the
events of economics, business, English,
advanced accounting, office proce-
dures, and machine transcription.

G. Garner, K. Robinson, T. Shepard, T. Hansen,
C. Jarrell, L. Downham, C. Scott, T. Angell, A.
Mottweiler, L. Chriss, E. Daleure, M. Luyet, S.
Arnold, B. Arbuckle, A. Scott. 5th row: V. Faul-
stich, J. Hudson, K. Slayton, J. Gibbons, K. Bar-
ton, M. Lee, C. Noone, C. Woolums, A. Dinkin,
L. Shepard, M. Heaton, M. Roby, S. Murphy, B.
Davis, J. Etchison. Back row: M. Burke, M. Rice,
P. Zink, M. Richwine, B. Sims, J. Dial, B. Mos-
baugh, D. Sullivan, D. Balser, J. Rittenhouse, D.
Nugent, J. Marcuson, A. Crowder, C. Martin, A.
Martin, J. Duncan.




Leslie Fowler, Gloria Loepke, and Todd Hinds
help Olof Bernmark get a drink of distilled water
during first hour physics class. Physics class can
have its fun moments too!

FBLA Front row: K. Maynard, S. Shuler, T.
Wheeler, K. Childress, L. Sexton, A. Brumett, T.
Casas, C. Jarrell. Back row: Mr. Hoppel, T. Ow-
ens, S. Nance, T. McCray, J. Kleinbub, K. Slay-
ton, J. Romig, K. Robinson, L. Sexton.

Science club officers: Staci Springer, vice-presi-
dent, Randy Burris, president, and Stacy Hoppel,
secretary-treasurer. The officers are responsible
for planning field trips and scheduling meetings.

FBLA Officers — Bottom: Tracie Wheeler, pres-
ident, Katrina Childress, vice-president, Christy
Jarrell, secretary, Lisa Sexton, treasurer, Stacy
Shuler, historian. Top: Sheila Nance, reporter.




Winners of the Dunk Contest, 6 feet and under,
were Jim Peters, third place; Chris Noone cap-
tured second, and Derek Paquin went on to take
first place. Chuck Everson received third place in
the 6 feet and over, Joe Duncan held tightly to
second while Tony Hoover earned first place.

Dino Balser, senior, is making an Arrive Alive
Family Pledge bracelet during the Band-it Party
to help remind him to fasten his seat belt ‘while
driving.

Freshman/Sophomore S.A.D.D. — Front row: K. Bobel, S. Duf-
fit, P. Wright, K. McGinnis, S. Hook, J. Bannister, G. Meyers, B.
Watters, L. Graham, L. Hodson, B. Hunt, Miss Johnson, sponsor.
2nd row: L. Baker, K. Slaton, S. Stewart, K. Longnecker, J.
Champion, L. Ochoa, D. Bryan, A. Mottweiler, M. McPhearson,
C. Rich, K. Amick, L. Sexton. 3rd row: M. Garner, K. Romig, C.
Wallace, M. Shallenberger, K. Townsend, H. Miller, K. Mort, M.
Farr, S. Stone, K. Tucker, K. Cassidy, B. Blankenship, P. Rice.
4th row: A. Miller, T. Crandall, J. Bastian, A. Barnes, E. Smith, S.
Briles, J. Mullen, J. Wheeler, B. Arbuckle, T. Rickabaugh, S.
McGuire, M. Leisure. Back row: H. Stansberry, A. Nance, H.
Collier, J. Groover, B. Kelly, S. Arbuckle, S. Hook, S. Smith, A.
Scott, A. Crist, K. Brown, C. Pearson, R. Barr, P. Jones, M.
Rittenhouse, M. Welcher.




S.A.D.D.

Students make great
point, don’t drink
and drive

S.A.D.D. officers Amy Groover, secretary; Rich
Champion, vice president; Derek Paquin, presi-
dent; help organize the yearly activities.

Joe Duncan attempts to dunk two basketballs
during the S.A.D.D. Dunk Contest to help him
win second place in the six feet and over division.

Students Against Drunk Driving is
one of the largest clubs in our school. It
helps bring students’ attention to the
problems of driving drunk and death to
anyone who chooses to drive drunk.

S.A.D.D. held many activities
throughout the year to help achieve
their goals. The activities consisted of
the Band-it Party on October 26 which
was to remind people the importance of
buckling up and not driving drunk in
the process. The first Dunk Contest on
March 18 was very successful. There
were twenty entries and 3 winners in
each category. A pizza party and the
viewing of the movie “Dirty Dancing”
was the last social function of the year.
S.A.D.D. sponsored many dances
throughout the school year to celebrate
the many athletic victories. All these
events were well attended and enjoyed
by many students.

Junior/senior S.A.D.D. Front row: Miss Johnson, sponsor; J.
Etchison, A. Martin, M. McQuitty, S. Blake, C. Arbuckle, S.
Arnold, D. Tunnell, C. Everson, J. Courtney, D. Paquin, D.
Balser, A. Brooks. 2nd row: J. Duncan, T. Thomas, L. Fowler, E.
Daleure, D. Emery, M. Hobbs, M. Stone, C. Morrisett, T. Lovell,
L. Chriss, T. Dellinger, A. Honda. 3rd row: R. Burdsall, T. Shep-
ard, R. Dever, K. McGinnis, K. Hubble, M. Heaton, M. Heikkla,
T. Wheeler, L. Knotts, A. Ball, C. Moss, L. Downham. 4th row: J.
Romig, K. Maynard, A. Sanders, R. Lewis, M. Roby, A. Groover,
S. Springer, N. Wolff, T. Casas, T. Collins, A. Scott, J. Jones, T.
Cass, M. Richwine. 5th row: J. Hudson, A. Hussong, M. Luyet, K.
Barton, D. Ochoa, K. John, J. Martin, R. Frye, M. Waltermire, D.
Curry, A. Brumett, L. Sexton, P. Zink. Back row: N. Hood, B.
Rickabaugh, K. Robinson, C. Jarrell, R. Champion, S. Hoppel, J.
Armstrong, R. Curtis, C. Pavan, K. Childress, K. Slaton, J.
Gibbons.




Junior Lorenda Logan chose a computer pro-
gramming class as an elective. She is inputting
information into her computer.

Mrs. Van Wagner uses a computer in the guid-
ance office for student scheduling. A more effi-
cient computer has been purchased and will be in
use next year.
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Mrs. Dudley, a secretary in the main office, feels
that the computer is a great asset for the attend-
ance records.
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Computers have
created a visible
difference

Computers, computers, computers!
They are everywhere! As a student
walks through the halls of E.C.H.S., he
is able to hear the keys clicking, the
machines beeping, and the paper print-
ing. Not only are they being used in the
computer programming room, but com-
puters have spread to the main office,
guidance office, science rooms, art
room, and journalism room.

Computers are currently being used
in the office for daily attendance
records. “The use of the computer
makes things go a lot faster which gives
me more time to complete other jobs,”
stated Mrs. Dudley. Mrs. Van Wagner
uses a computer in the guidance office
for student scheduling. She also uses it

Jason Kleinbub is designing a computer program.
Designing and executing several programs is a
requirement for this class.

Mike Stone is inputting yearbook copy into the
computer. Mike did the entire index on the com-
puter in therpast. He is currently the computer
advisor for the yearbook.
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as a word processor when writing stu-
dent handbooks for the high school and
for the new middle school. The comput-
er is a great asset to Mrs. Van Wagner’s
busy schedule.

The computer is used in Mr. Huff-
man’s class by his physics and chemis-
try students. They use the computer to
do calculations and to store and print
data.

Mrs. McQuitty has acquainted her
art students with the computer. “We
use the computer in art to broaden our
possibilities of creativity,” commented
senior art student Tim Faulstich.

The yearbook staff has switched from
the typewriter to computers this year.
All copy is now put in the computer so
that it can be submitted to the company
on disks rather than typed copy sheets.
Use of the computer also provides for
an automatic index. Students and
teachers have developed a faster and
more efficient way to perform daily
tasks.
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Larry Cravens shares a fact he learned while
studying for the Super Bowl competition with
Matt Hussong, a fellow team member.

Miss Winger helps Lynne Shepard study to pre-
pare for the Superbowl competition.
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Teams Compete

Academic teams
work hard
and succeed

During the year many Elwood stu-
dents competed in academic competi-
tions, the first of which was the Hoosier
Spell Bowl. Ten students spelled their
way to a fourth place, close behind the
third place team. The Academic De-
cathalon was held at Wabash, and El-
wood’s team of six placed eighth with
all of the students returning with at
least one medal.

Three different problem solving situ-

ations were presented to the problem
solving teams, and on their second
problem, they rated fifteenth out of
ninety-seven state competitors.

Elwood hosted the Superbowl Invita-
tional where the team placed fourth.
The year’s final competition was the
Superbowl held at Anderson. Elwood’s
teams finished better than any in the
past with the science and social studies
teams finishing second, the math, En-
glish, and fine arts all receiving thirds
and fourths, and Elwood placing third
all-around.

Overall, our teams did very well. The
sponsors and team members worked
many hours, and we hope for much of
the same success from these teams next
year.

Todd Hinds, Mia Roby, and Leslie Fowler show
their surprise after a correct answer is given at the
second Superbowl Competition.




Spell Bowl Team — Front row: Matt Hussong,

Brian Blankenship, Leslie Fowler, Michelle Wil-

liams, Tammy Whitenack, Angie Brumett. Back

row: Jamie Swick, Larry Cravens, Tiffany Cran-
Lynne Shepard, Jamie Swick, Todd Hinds, and  dall, Michelle Pedro, Tonya McCray, John
Leslie Fowler listen as a question is given to them  Parker, Donald Stephens, Miss Ronda Winger,
at the Superbowl Invitational. Sponsor.

The Superbowl Team — Sitting: Leslie Fowler, Larry Cravens, Tammy
Whitenack, Brian Blankenship, and Lynne Shepard. Standing: Kevin Cas-
sidy, Tiffany Crandall, Matt Hussong, Mimi Luyet, Mia Roby, and Todd
Hinds.

Decathalon Team — Front row: Jenny Luyet, Mr. Compton, Miss Winger,

and Mimi Luyet. Back row: Greg Marcuson, Mia Roby, Jeanne Arm-

strong, and Sean Dixon.




Cultural Connection

A year in a new country proved to be
interesting, rewarding, challenging, and
a memorable experience for Elwood
High School’s foreign exchange
students.

Olof Bernmark, Sweden, stayed with
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Tyner. Olof partici-
pated in cross country and Thespians
and was the manager for the varsity
basketball team. He enjoyed school, his
classes, the American way of life, and
the people.

Jutta Brose, Nuvenburg, Germany,
lived with Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Burton.
Jutta loved the junk food, hot summers,
and snow days. She enjoyed riding the
“L” and participated in cross country
and tennis.

David Chavin, France, stayed with
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Spearman. He stated
that he liked the American school sys-
tem because it was more active than in
France. What he liked most was the
driving age, cars, football games, and
the organization of great events like the

Jutta Brose enjoys art which was her favorite
class.

Pan-Am Games.

Minna Heikkila, Finland, stayed with
Mr. and Mrs. William McGuire. She
misses peanut butter and tacos. Her fa-
vorite class was advanced composition
because she felt she could use those
skills when she returned to Finland. She
liked our school and was involved in
many activities.

Akiko Honda, Japan, stayed with
Mr. and Mrs. Brumett. Akiko stated,
“American school life allows the teen-
agers to be more free in their activities,
dress, studying, school life, and even in
their home life. Akiko liked the natural
scenery of the U.S. and the un-
crowdedness.

Jose Moliner, Spain, lived with Mr.
and Mrs. James Cole. Jose’s favorite
subject was U.S. history. “School is
very different in the U.S. than in Spain.
I am required to take ten classes.”
What he liked most about America was
the educational system.

Akiko Honda is practicing a musical arrange-
ment in her favorite class, choir.
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Olof Bernmark, accompanied by Mr. and Mrs.
Jose Moliner felt right at home in his Spanish  Tyner, is given recognition on senior night for
class. Jose proudly displays the Spanish flag along ~ being a varsity basketball manager. Mr. Tyner is
with the pinata. the area representive for the YFU program.

Minna proofreads a copy of the Megaphone in - David Chauvin inputs information during his
her publications class. computer programming class.




Kathy Smith, a sophomore, is arranging cookies
on a tray. The cookies were made in the home
economics classes in celebration of the Constitu-
tional Convention.

Stephanie Stewart is holding the Roman house
she made in Latin I. All students are required to
construct a house as a major project. The houses
display Roman architecture and look very au-
thentic.

The creativity process
begins with students

Look at what I've made! Pride comes
from creating. Although not all stu-
dents readily admit it, there is a smile of
great pride when a student produces an
assignment which took time, effort, cre-
ativity, and dedication. Hands on expe-
rience is a very important process at
Elwood High School. Whether it be a
walnut coffee table, an architectural
design, an academic paper, a marriage
notebook , or a leaf or insect collection,
students complain, groan, worry, and
procrastinate, yet they finally produce a
product, not only for a grade but for the
satisfiction and pride for the work
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they’ve done. When a student first gets
a project, often they don’t realize what
they have learned until they look back
upon it. It isn’t just doing a project, it is
learning how to balance time and how
to get things accomplished. Students
learn that working hard will pay off.

This experience is good one for stu-
dents as it teaches various skills. Work-
ing independently and meeting a dead-
line is difficult for some students.
Discipline must be followed since an
assignment is not given every night, but
the student must pace his progress over
an extended period of time. This is an
excellent learning experience. So, when
you see a plastic folder, a large black
plastic bag, a shopping bag or a big box,
be careful. Someone may say, “Look
what I made!”

This funny little creature was made in Mrs.
Yates' advanced biology class. The creature is
smiling for the camera as his picture was being
taken.




Sam Mireles, Brad Hahn, Jenny Blanton, Candi
Morrisett, and Teresa Lane are all displaying the
marriage books that they made in their sociology
class. This project taught students about the
many finanical difficulties that could arise in a
marriage.

Mrs. McQuitty is making a video tape of the
Homecoming parade. Students are not the only

ones at school who make things. Often the teach-
ers create so that students can watch and learn.
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Larry Cravens, Bill Davis, and Jamie Swick are
working hard on their top ten news event papers
for world history. This paper provides an academ-
ic challange for the minds of students.
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Auto Body A.M. — Front row: S.
Sorg, D. Hewitt, T. Hartman, J. La-
shure. 2nd row: R. Painter, D. Brum-
ley, S.Chaffin, K. Thompson. 3rd
row: A. Hutchinson, R. Ward, S.
Wilber, M. Groover, D. Adams, Mr.
Woodruff, M. Abshire. Back row: C.
Wagner, P. Edwards, R. Beane, L.
Frye, T. Haneline, S. Witcher.

Auto Mechanics A.M. — Front row:
B. Harpel, J. Pace, M. Rhodes. 2nd
row: J. Angell, M. Stockdale, J.
Beher. Back row: L. Gray, C. Fettig,
S. Davis, K. Wylie, J. Tisdale, R.
Wright, Mr. Shanks.

Building Trades A.M. — Front row:
J. Reecer, G. O’Bryant, J. Jacobs, C.
Stephens. 2nd row: J. Courtney, C.
Everson, C. Stutzman, Mr. Delph.
3rd row: B. Young, R. Mead, C. Bar-
ton, F. Ricketts, G. Shepard. Back
row: T. Lovell, C. Israel, J. Ballman,
R. Lawson.
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Auto Body P.M. — Front row: S.
Gillam, B. Griffith, D. Haulk, J.
Thompson. 2nd row: S. Mireles, T.
Stewart, S. Parker, Mr. Woodruff.
Back row: T. Bright, M. Coston, S.
Smith, M. Moss, K. Sizelove, T.
Stickler, B. Riley, D. Reynolds.

Auto Mechanics P.M. — Front row:
A. Plake, K. Wesseler, J. Harris, S.
Farr. 2nd row: J. Russell, S. Morton,
J. Stotts, B. Sims. Back row: T. Hes-
ton, D. Imel, S. McFall, K. Eller, J.
Douglas, G. York, Mr. Shanks.

Building Trades P.M. — Front row:
J. Wright, K. Holland, A. Cum-
mings, C. Arbuckle, M. Gordon. 2nd
row: B. Ellis, G. Delaplane, Mr.
Delph. Back row: G. Stafford, B.
Marcum, S. McFerran, M. Jones, S.
Small, C. Gentry.




O.E.A. PM. — Front row: J.
Knotts, J. Meyers, M. Bell, T. Cass.
Back row: Ms. Konanz, L. Brown, T.
Wheeler, M. Clos, L. McCord, J.
Blanton.

Machine Trades A.M. — Front row:
L. Holliday, T. Bogard, B. Frazier,
M. Courtney. 2nd row: J. Kleyla, R.
James, T. Smalley, E. Stover, B. Per-

ry.

Welding A.M. — Front row: D.
Ward, M. Bilo, G. Stage, B. Wil-
helm, J. Brown, B. McFerram. Back
row: Mr. Harris, B. Tankersley, R.
Dever, B. Pratt, C. Webb.
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Electronics P.M. — Front row: M.
Hall, J. Goldsberry, J. Murray, D.
Ochoa. Second row: J. Coston, K.
Stage, T. Bragg, V. Faulstich. Back
row: Mr. Faust, D. Martin, E. Smith,
M. Richwine, J. Hunsberger.

Machine Trades P.M. — Front row:
Mr. Jarrett, W. Moody, E. Way-
mire, R. Bennett, S. Harvey, C.
Bambrough. 2nd row: M. McCord,

M. Rastetter, T. Mauck, B.
Schwinn. Back row: M. Russell, S.
Waymire, S. Mayer, G. Tucker, C.
Standridge, J. Beeman, J. Long-
necker.

Welding P.M. — Front row: R.
Goodman, W. Haas, M. Charlton, J.
Swinford, E. Fernung, A. Huns-
berger. 2nd row: Mr. Harris, S. Mur-
phy, T. Denton, R. Kincade, J. Dick.
Back row: R. Smith, K. Lewis, D.
Dane, B. Mottweiler.




O.E.A. A M. — Front row: D. Wag-
ner, L. Elder, J. Phillips, M. Barnett.
2nd row: S. Baldwin, K. Bailey, L.
Vaughn, D. Daleure, L. Walker.
Back row: Ms. Konanz, C. Stafford,
S. Dietz, S. Eads, K. Peel.

Senior FHA — Front row: P. Black-
ford, T. Heater, K. Lane, W. Vice,
K. Tumulty, W. Vetor. Back row:
Mrs. Wittkamper, C. Tunnell, M.
Baker, S. Clouser, A. Huff, P.
White.

Senior DECA — Front row: R. Wy-
att, M. Powers, L. Knotts, A. Foley,
D. Stockdale. 2nd row: T. Hunt, A.
Miller, G. Heavlin, T. Chambers, M.
Lane, J. Faulstich, D. Waymire, S.
Borst. Back row: Mr. Linder.

Printing P.M. — Front row: J. Cline,
B. Hahn, S. Edgell, D. Mitchell, A.
Noone, J. DeWitt. 2nd row: M. Bry-
an, T. Hanna, J. Taylor, M. Hunter,
S. McCracken. Back row: Mr.
Fortner, D. Bowyer, S. McCool, D.
Jones, D. Townsend, A. Frazier.




O.EA. PM. — Front row: J.
Knotts, J. Meyers, M. Bell, T. Cass.
Back row: Ms. Konanz, L. Brown, T.
Wheeler, M. Clos, L. McCord, J.
Blanton.

Future Homemakers of America —
Front row: T. Harting, D. Ochoa, A.
Frazier, T. Jones, T. Dellinger. Sec-
ond row: K. Smith, J. Shaw, A.
Honda, A. Stinson, N. Foor, J.
Groover. Back row: Miss Winger, K.
Tumulty, H. McPhearson, A. Bru-
mett, K. Planalp, T. Heater, S. Ve-
tor.

Junior DECA — Front row: J. Wil-
son, C. Morrisett, N. Wolff, D. Ke-
lich, L. Logan, D. McTaggart. 2nd
row: D. Foor, C. McCord, C. Upde-
graff, B. Raines, S. Yates, K.
McGuire, T. Morrow, M. Hueston.
Back row: K. Harting, K. Biers, B.
Beeman, R. Knotts, M. Bolander, J.
White, J. Ash, J. Hughes, A. Wil-
liams.

Senior HOSA — Front row: P. Van
Buskirk, N. Hendricks, R. Schwarts,
B. Whetsel, T. Heady. Back row: Y.
Vass, T. Fulton, Mrs. Durm, J. Rem-
ington, J. McCord.







Foreign exchange student Jutta Brose studys hard in her chemistry
class.

Senior Angie Martin poses for a photographer during picture day.
Angie was editor of the yearbook staff this year.

Sophomores Jason Marcuson, Andy Crowder, and Kim Brown
enjoy their five minute break between classes.




Administration — Key To Our Success

Richard Merritt — George Dudley — Assistant James Compton — Jan Kaye — Director of Special
Superintendent Superintendent Administrative Assistant Services

Earl Watson — Vocational
Director

Mr. Gordon Paquin is working in his office. Although he works
hard on the job, he can always find time to smile and talk to

BAEphet Tutc — Ambtant students in the hallway.

Principal

Darrell McQuitty — Athletic
Director




The 1987-1988 school board mem-
bers — Bob Abernathy, Marilyn
Thornberry, Bob Savage, Cathy
Goins, and Tom Cassidy.

Central office secretaries — Emily
Leavell at the computer, standing
are Barbara Kurtz, Jane Davis, and
Karen Tunis.
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Mr. Charles Faust and Mr. Richard Merritt stop in the vocational office to Mr. Gordon Paquin and Mr. Stephen Patz are discussing a school matter
take a break from their everyday, busy schedule.

in the office before commencing with their regular daily assignments.




Karen Abel — Mathematics

Karen Alley — Special
Education

Beverly Austin — Librarian

Marilyn Barnett — Business

Vicki Blair — Mathematics

Tony Boley — Science

Michael Bomholt — Social
Studies

Phil Brown — Social Studies




Michael Burdsall — Science
Terry Delph — Building Trades
Charles Faust — Electronics
Donald Fortner — Printing

Diana Garner — Latin

Donald Garner — Mathematics
Kenneth Harris — Welding
Ann Henkle — Business

Elizabeth Herndon — English

Larry Hobbs — Driver’s
Education — Health

David Hoffman — Social Studies

Max Hoppel — Business

Phillip Huffman — Guidance —
Science

Mark Hughes — Physical
Education

Michael Jarrett — Machine
Trades

Julie Johnson — Driver’s
Education — Health

Alan Knapp — Industrial Arts

Mary Konanz — Information
Processing Center

Gary Linder — Distributive
Education

Rhonda Luurtsema —
Mathematics




Anna May McQuitty — Art

Joan Mercer — English

Raeanna Merritt — Social
Studies

Thomas Pantos — Guidance —
Career Center

Darren Paquin — English
Melinda Parker — Mathematics
Tresa Patz — English

James Pearson — Industrial Arts

Linda Personette — Physical
Education

Jane Scharff — Spanish

Roger Shanks — Auto
Mechanics

Patrick Shettle — Industrial Arts

Paula Simmons — Music

Joanne Sullivan — English

Janet Trowbridge — Special
Education

June VanWagner — Guidance
Director

Diana Weddell — Special
Education

Roberta Welker — English

Joseph Williams — Industrial
Arts

Ronda Winger — Home
Economics




Teachers Help Lead The

Helen Wittkamper — Home
Economics

Robert Woodruff — Auto Body

Barbara Yates — Science

Diana Daleure — Cafeteria
Manager

Carol Courtney — Secretary
Kandie Courtney — Secretary
Susan Dudley — Secretary
Joanna Etchison — Secretary

Jo Greenlee — Audo Visual
Secretary

Kathy Ogden — Secretary

Gretchen Watson — Secretary




Brad Griffith and Brian Perkins are return a
text book to their English teacher, Mrs. Hern-
don.

Mr. Burdsall and Chad Conwell perform an
experiment. Chad’s sight was taken away so
he would use other senses to identify objects.

Mr. Watson, director of the John Hinds Vocational School, gives  Mr. Pearson is offering his guidance to his student Ryan Parker. Ryan
instructions to one of his students, Jill Wilson. is in Mr. Pearson’s industrial arts class.




Our Special People

The people who work
behind the scenes

Students depend on these ladies every day for a hot meal. The cafeteria workers include
Front row: Martha Bennett, Molly Knotts, Carol Sanders, Denise Mosbaugh. Back row:
Jean Stewart, Glenda Slater, Diana Daleure, Jill Murray, and Jean Caldwell.

Custodians — Steve Savage, Don Plake, Hilda Duncan, George Thornberry, and Rick
Coleman, our custodians, work before students arrive and long after they have left.

Special people found in many different
places around school include cafeteria
workers, custodians, and substitute
teachers.

In the cafeteria there are nine people
who work hard to feed hungry students.
The cafeteria is self-supporting. The man-
ager is Mrs. Daleure.

Custodians work hard at doing mainte-
nance in the building. This can be hard at
times because they seem to be needed in
many different places at the same time.

Substitute teachers work hard at help-
ing when help is needed. Many teachers
who we see regularly are Mrs. Pearson,
Mrs. Crimmons, Mrs. Scircle, Mrs. Men-
gelt, and Mr. Morris.

A big thank you to all of these special
people for the time and effort that they
give to us.

Mrs. Ludwig consults with Mr. Paquin on arrange-
ments for her job as a substitute teacher in the En-
glish department. Mrs. Ludwig said, “To reach,
teach, and help prepare young people of today for
tomorrow